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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:	Health Care Commission
		DeAngela Burns-Wallace Ed.D
		Steve Dechant
		Ximena Garcia, M.D. 
		Vicki Schmidt
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Heather Young
		
FROM:		Mike Michael

DATE:		February 7, 2020

[bookmark: _Hlk31381326]Subject: 	Preferred Lab Outpatient Service Contract

The preferred lab outpatient service contract provides discounts for outpatient, non-emergency lab testing performed and billed by the preferred lab vendor. The health plan benefits from the reduced fees for covered lab services. Plan members enrolled in Plan A share in the savings by eliminating their out-of-pocket costs for the covered laboratory services. Plan C, J, N and Q members have access to discounted lab services while in the deductible phase and no out-of-pocket costs after their deductible is met.  
The preferred lab benefit is an optional benefit. Members, in conjunction with their medical providers, decide where they get their lab services done. The member can elect a lab provider other than one of the preferred lab vendors, whereby their covered lab services are subject to the applicable plan deductible and coinsurance requirements based on their plan of enrollment. 
Quest and Stormont Vail are the current vendors and the HCC has contracted with Quest since 2004 and Stormont Vail since 2012. Over the last two years of the current contract with Quest and Stormont Vail, the health plan and members have saved more than $2.9 million, when compared to the standard lab costs.
Request for Proposal (RFP) number EVT0007106 for Preferred Lab Outpatient Service Contract was released on November 15, 2019 and closed on December 19, 2019. Three bids were received from Quest Diagnostics, Stormont-Vail HealthCare Inc. and The University of Kansas Hospital System. Quest bid to continue to offer a statewide and nationwide Lab Card network. Stormont Vail HealthCare Inc. is offering a regional lab benefit at designated locations in the following counties: Coffey, Douglas, Jackson, Jefferson, Lyon, Osage, Pottawatomie, Shawnee and Riley counties. The University of Kansas Hospital System is offering the lab benefit at designated locations in the following counties: Barton, Ellis, Johnson, Pawnee, Shawnee and Wyandotte. Negotiations were held with all three vendors.

The SEHP reviewed the proposals submitted by each of the preferred lab vendors. Staff reviewed the members’ access to care, quality, vendor capacity and available discounts. The RFP allows for a contract award to multiple vendors with the option for the HCC to renew by mutual written agreement between the parties. The health plan only incurs costs when a member receives a service for outpatient, non-emergency lab testing. There are no additional fees/costs to the health plan.
Options:
· Award a three-year contract to Quest Diagnostics, Stormont Vail HealthCare Inc. and The University of Kansas Hospital System
· Do not award a contract for the preferred lab services
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